Shared Decision Making Minutes

11/12/2008

At Promise Partners

In Attendance: Bonnie Kerber, Hope Net Ministries; Deb Kissel, AEA-13; Jenni Smith, DHS; Patricia Russmann, Promise Partners; Carol Schroeder, PCA Iowa, Susan Pawloski, Lutheran Family Services; Velma James, Catholic Charities; Bruce Kuenning, Hope-Net ministries, Crystal Jelken, Promise Partners
Introductions: We began the meeting with brief introductions and gave a special welcome to Carol Schroeder who was visiting from Prevent Child Abuse Iowa in Des Moines.
Updates: We began updates, starting with Circles of Support. Crystal updated the group that we did receive funding from Prevent Child Abuse Iowa’s Community Based Child Abuse Prevention (CBCAP) grant to start the Circles of Support groups in our county. She also updated the group of upcoming Circles meetings in Glenwood, if anyone would like to attend. The next meeting is 12/11, however will not follow the traditional dinner format, participants will be Christmas caroling. 
Other updates: The Neighborhood Networking Grant applications will be released shortly, hopefully by the end of the month. The applications are reviewed by the Youth Advisory Council, if anyone would like to serve on the grant review committee, please let Crystal know. 
The resource guide has been revised and will be sent out electronically for those who would like to print some copies for handout. 
The next CPPC regional meeting will be 12/11 in Denison from 9:30-2:30, let Crystal know if you would like to attend/carpool.

Circles of Support: Bonnie updated the group that the Circles Community dinners will be held at the Micah House’s new location, as a neutral location that people are comfortable with. The Micah house will provide drinks, bread and dessert and there is a possibility that school-aged children will be able to go to the Boys and Girls Club, located in the same campus, during the dinners while the younger children receive childcare. 
She also mentioned the possibility of providing incentives such as gas cards or bus vouchers to community members based on a point system. Points would be earned for things such as completing parenting courses, completing or referring a family for a Family Team Meeting, bringing a friend, providing transportation or volunteering somehow at Circles. It was mentioned that when deciding on the incentive piece, to remember the importance of maintaining the Circles philosophy of equality, reciprocity and informal v. formal supports, as well as letting the families involved play a part in the decision making on incentives to receive input and determine their needs.
Bonnie asked the group to help decided about dates and times, as well as volunteering.
The group decided that Circles dinners should be held the 2nd and 4th Monday’s each month beginning January 26th with a start time of 6:00. Group members signed up for “Food”, “Publicity” or “Incentive” task teams to begin planning for this program.
Carol Schroder from PCA had some suggestions from other Circles meetings. One idea was to make an invitation on a business card stating something like” Invited to a free dinner…” and giving a personal welcome to all that come. Another suggestion was to recognize somehow those who have sponsored/donated dinners, perhaps a poster of some type. She mentioned that Barilla pasta often makes donations and Angel Food ministries may offer a discounted price. Another idea was to send home leftovers for families. She also suggested getting some community members on the incentive task team to see what their needs are.

Family Team Meetings: Jenni Smith, Family Team Meeting Facilitator for DHS updated the group on Family Team Meetings and the certification process for trained facilitators. She would like to complete certification for those trained facilitators through actual Community Based Family Team meetings versus DHS FTM’s because the meetings are often used to write a case plan for DHS and have other minor differences. She is willing to conduct some of these CBFTM’s in an effort to get more facilitators certified. We will remind the community and agencies of FTM’s in order to receive more community referrals. 

She reminded us of the next FTM seminar call on December 4th that is open to anyone who is conducting FTM’s or who is involved in FTM’s. This is a statewide call that deals with practice and policy issues for FTM facilitators on the 1st Thursday of every month from 1:30-3:30. The following is the phone number and pass code for the Seminar Call: 1-866-658-1580 Code: 0009990209.
CPPC Goals: We briefly reviewed the 2009 CPPC goals in an effort to make any adjustments or changes that need to be made. One change that was suggested by the group was to get more approved certified FTM facilitators before providing more FTM trainings. The list of goals reviewed is as follows:

· To engage parents/consumers in the Shared Decision Making Process/Group

· Continue efforts to implement community based Family Team meetings and to provide training and support to launch a Circles of Support Initiative

· AmeriCorps member will provide presentation to faith and civic organizations in the county

· Develop and disseminate a directory of community services through partners and neighborhoods

· Develop a Circles of Support Initiative with our Faith partners collaborating with our professional partners

· Develop trained/approved FTM facilitators for CBFTM. Gather information regarding Iowa Youth Dream team process and introduce it to the core CPPC team.

· Develop a plan to gain direct input from former system-involved families/youth.

· AmeriCorps member will attend a state training for Iowa Youth Dream Team.

· We will send 3 people to FTM training to increase facilitator pool for the community.

Next Meeting: After some discussion the group has decided to meet the 1st Wednesday of each month at 2:00 at the Promise Partners office. The next meeting is scheduled for January 7th. The following dates are scheduled: February 4th, March 4th, April 1st and May 6th at 2:00 in the Promise Partners meeting room.
